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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 25, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
State

Senator Kevin Murray will soon introduce a package of measures to implement Legislative Analyst Office (LAO) recommendations regarding a gas tax increase.  At this time, it is anticipated that the measures will propose a repeal of Proposition 42 and a proposal to increase the state gas tax by 6 cents.  It is not clear at this point if Senator Murray’s proposal will include LAO’s recommendation to indexing a gas tax.  It is not clear at this point exactly how the additional revenues would be allocated. 

The Government Relations staff is discussing these measures with Senator Murray’s office and will present them to the MTA Board for consideration as soon as they are in print.  

Assembly member Jenny Oropeza will hold hearings of the Assembly Transportation Committee to discuss the various proposals relating to Proposition 42, the proposed gas tax increases and to discuss modifications to the way in which these monies are traditionally allocated.  Assembly member Oropeza specifically commented that gas tax dollars are restricted in their eligibility to be used for public transit projects and that this topic will be discussed at the hearing.

If you have any questions on issues in this Legislative Brief please contact Michael Turner, Manager for State Affairs at (213) 922-2122, or Kimberly Yu at (213) 922-4145. 
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